
November 1998.  

Dear Diary,

It is Fall, nothing noteworthy is occurring in the news (aside from presidential 
indiscretions), and the city of Lansing is bustling.  But, I can’t say that I am part of 
the crowd excited about much.  I found out last month I was pregnant.  It is only six 
short months until my child is due and I have nothing, nothing at all.  Even worse, 
I just lost my job (because I am pregnant), I have to move (I am already sharing a 
bedroom in a tiny, two-bedroom with my sister, I know I can’t stay here), and the 
father of the baby disappeared when I mentioned the “p-word” (pregnant).  I just 
hope that God can hear me...

UPDATE--January 2012

I am happy to report HE did hear her.  This young lady found hope, a home, and 
the Heart of Jesus in the people serving at Hannah’s House.  This young woman 
was me thirteen years ago when I found myself very unexpectedly pregnant and 
completely unprepared.  Hannah’s House opened the door to a tangible witness of 
God’s unconditional love in my life and allowed me to feel worthy of love beyond 
my understanding.
It is such an honor, privilege, and blessing to be able to come full-circle and serve 
the ministry that served me so very long ago in a very dark hour.  God bless each 
and every one of you that supports this ministry, without it I know I would have 
been lost.
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January/February 2012
A Christ-centered non-denominational maternity home for homeless women

In Christ, 

Cody Marie Mathis
Executive Director

Left: Cian Andrew 1999 
at Hannah’s House

Right: Cian Andrew, now 12,  
and his baby brother, Colin 
Joseph, 2011

 

 



What a wonderful 
Christmas Hannah’s 

House residents 
had.  We were 

overwhelmingly blessed 
by several groups that 

adopted the women 
and babies, as well as 

by those who financially 
supported Hannah’s 

House this past holiday.  
Thank you for helping 
us show Christ’s love 

to those seeking Him!

Hannah’s House is currently seeking a part-time House Manager.  
Work hours are from 3:00 p.m. Monday through 6:00 p.m. Wednesday 
every other week (a total of 4 paid days per month). The house 
manager is required to spend Monday and Tuesday night in the 
house. The preferred candidate will be a mature Christian woman 
who can act as a “mother” and mentor to the women who live at 
Hannah’s House. It is imperative that she has a wealth of compassion 

for vulnerable pregnant women and small babies, while maintaining a spirit of accountability.  She is 
required to cook one meal during the shift (Rachel Ray not required) and attend to light housekeeping 
chores not already assigned to the residents.  It is preferred she have her own car and insurance with 
a good driving record. This position is ministerial in nature, not high-paying, so it would be helpful 
if the candidate is looking to do ministry or mission work.  Please send a cover letter and resume to 
hannahshouselansing@gmail.com, or mail to P.O. Box 27595, Lansing, MI, 48909.



Preston is getting SOOO 
BIG!  And, boy, is he a 
mover and a shaker.  He 
has mastered mobility like 
a champ.  He and momma 
(Breanne) will be leaving 
by month’s end, which will 
be bittersweet.  We are so 
proud and happy for them, 
but will miss them terribly 
too!

Destiney is revving 
her crawling engine.  
She is well on her 
way to walking, 
starting to pull 
herself up on things  
and really getting 
around.  Please 
pray for Jamie and 
Destiney as they 
into their new home 
and for continued 
success in work and 

school.

Ashly is thriving at 
Hannah’s House.  She is 
still employed 40 hours 
a week, despite some 
health concerns.  She 
is getting prepared for 
baby this June and is 
looking forward to self-
sufficiency.  Please keep 
her health and baby’s 

health in your prayers.  

Around the house...

Do you have a special talent you think would be 
beneficial to pregnant women?  Are you a good 

listener and just want to be a shoulder?  Not sure 
how you can help, but want to get involved?  If 

so, please contact Cody, Tina, or Lorraine at 517-
482-5856 for more information on how you can 

impact the life of a woman and baby in need.

Ways to help:

Friend/Mentor
Craft Teacher
Cooking Instructor
Employment Skills Instructor
Prenatal Instructor
Event Volunteer

Parenting Instructor
Donations Assistant

Mailing Team
Prayer Team

Maintenance
Group Projects

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY!!
Bless a staff member or young woman 
at Hannah’s House the Valentine’s 
Day and send a card reminding them 
how much God (and you) loves them.  

What a practical way to witness!



http://www.facebook.com/groups/HannahsHouseLansing/

Hannah’s House will be at this year’s Mid-Michigan Women’s Expo, February 3-5, 2012.  
Come see us at Booth 217 and enter to win a gift basket, sign-up for future event/e-newsletter 
notifications, meet Cody Mathis, the new Director, Friday (9-6) and show support to women 
in need!   There is so much to do with over 500 other booths to visit.    So gather up your 
girlfriends, sewing circle, and/or mom groups and come have fun at the 2012 Mid-Michigan 
Women’s Expo!!!  We have $1 off coupons here at the house, call 517-482-5856 and we can get 
one to you, or for more information (and a dollar off coupon to print at home) you can go to  

www.kohlerexpo.com and click on the mid-Michigan link.  Hope to see you there!

Lansing Center

February 3 - 5, 2012
February 3, 2012 10am - 8pm

February 4, 2012 10am - 6pm

February 5, 2012 11am - 5pm

Tickets Available at the door or  
Advance Discount Tickets at Meijer

February 25, 2012 -- 1-3 PM
1st Annual Hannah’s House Bowl-a-thon
Royal Scot
If interested in having your youth group participate,
Contact Sarah Yount, 517-488-6389.

Do you have a computer seeking a new home?  If so, 
consider donating it to Hannah’s House.  The women 
use these computers for job skills training, seeking 
employment, housing, and completing schoolwork.  
These vital tasks help the women succeed here and beyond.  
We are hoping to have three by Spring in order to allow 
each resident access to this technological boost!


